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MINUTES
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The Community Advisory Network Developing Onslow (CAN-DO) met at the Northwoods United Methodist Church on Friday, May 3, 2013. The meeting was called to order at 8:07 a.m. by CAN-DO Co-Chair Kathleen Holbrook. Those in attendance were:  Amelia Grissett, Catherine Griffin, Christa Gunderson, Christy O’Daniel, Collis Niro, Craig Wagner, Cynthia Figueroa, Gail Taylor, James Ross, Jason Klein, Joe Mure, Joe Polich, Joletta Libby, Jon Johnson, Karol Davis, Kathleen Holbrook, Kelley Hamilton, Kristi Pitchford, Loretta Keelin, Rick Moser, Sara Ellis, Sarah McWhirter, Theo McClammy, Victoria ?, Wendy Monroe, and William Keller. 
Excused absences were received from: Dan Joy, David Johnson, Donna Grady, Harold Dunlop, JanDe Vaughn, Jennifer Colley, Lauren Welch, Linda Graham, Pamela Brown, and Peggy Bayless. 
INTRODUCTIONS

Introductions of members and guests were made. 

REVIEW & APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF MARCH 1, 2013

Jason Klein made the motion to approve the March minutes. William Keller seconded the motion. The motion was carried unopposed. There were no minutes for the month of April as the meeting was cancelled. 

PRESENTATIONS:
Theo McClammy, Executive Director from Onslow Community Outreach, provided an update on the Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG) Program. He briefed CAN-DO members on what type of resources the shelter provides to the community such as shelter for the homeless, food, clothing, etc.  He reported assistance to 329 clients during 2012; 70 of whom were vets. The ESG Program assists veterans and individuals (not families) with utilities, down payments for permanent housing and application fees. The client must accept case management in order to receive assistance so please contact Catherine Griffin, OCO Shelter Director, at 910-347-3227 for questions and/or referrals. Through this program, OCO has assisted 6 clients and has funds for 13 more. 
Joe Polich, MSW, JD, works for the UNC  Center for Poverty, Work and Opportunity which is a non-partisan, interdisciplinary institute designed to study, examine, document, and advocate for proposals, policies and services to mitigate poverty in North Carolina and the nation.

The Center has four goals:

1. To address the pressing needs of those currently living at or below the poverty level in North Carolina 

2. To provide an interdisciplinary forum to examine innovative and practical ideas to move more men, women and children out of poverty 

3. To raise public awareness of issues related to work and poverty 

4. To train a new generation to combat the causes and effects of poverty and to improve the circumstances of working people 

He was visiting CAN-DO as part of his research into poverty within Onslow County especially with regard to children. This issue was brought to the Poverty Center’s attention after comments were made that there were no poverty in Onslow County. More information can be found on the mission at http://www.law.unc.edu/centers/poverty/default.aspx which includes Mr. Polich’s contact information. CAN-DO members were encouraged to stay after the meeting to speak directly with him.
UPDATES

FUNDRAISING OUTCOMES:
Sarah McWhirter reported that the Strokes of Hope art fundraiser held on March 2, 2013 raised about $2,000. This event was considered a success for the Solutions for Stability Programs. 

JAM ONslow is a country rock concert scheduled for May 11, 2013 at the Onslow County Fairgrounds to benefit the United Way. Entertainer Craig Morgan is the star attraction. Tickets are available for $20.00 apiece online or $25.00 at the event.
SOLUTIONS FOR STABILTY PROGRAM

Sarah McWhirter reported that the program is going strong with ten families housed thus far. They are receiving referrals and working in partnership with the Onslow County Women’s Center and DSS. They can accept about 15 to 20 more clients.
Since the program is growing faster than they expected, there is an additional Solutions for Stability Coordinator position open. Please apply online at the UW website.
FAMILY PROMISE PROGRAM

Pastor Rick Moser reported that the next Family Promise meeting will be held May 16, 2013 at 7:00 p.m. at Northwoods United Methodist Church. Four churches are still needed to participate. He will forward a flyer for members to distribute to their own churches in hopes of getting the additional four churches onboard. All are welcome to attend the meeting. 
ONSLOW COUNTY SCHOOLS

Jennifer Colley was away at training; therefore, no homeless student numbers were reported. 
SHELTER PLUS CARE

Angela Keith resigned in March and Harold Dunlop has been filling in during the period of vacancy while CoastalCare re-organizes. There were 4 slots available at last report.
MEMBER ANNOUNCEMENTS

Craig Wagner announced that William Keller is a new United Way board member.

Kelley Hamilton announced that there will be a representative from the NC Foreclosure Prevention Fund at the Onslow County Joblink on May 6, 2013 at 2:00 pm. This program assists people experiencing financial distress with their mortgages.
William Keller announced that MASTER’S TOUCH Resale Shop, 1056 Hwy. 210, Sneads Ferry, is now open from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. Wednesdays-Saturdays to assist homeless and low income individuals.  This is a collaboration of area churches in Sneads Ferry. They are accepting donations. 
NABVETS #0069 will sponsor a car wash and yard sale at 99 Village Drive on May 18, 2013 starting at 9:00am.

On May 18, there will be an indoor yard sale with proceeds to help the homeless hosted at the USO from 10:30am-2:00pm. This is an invitation only event so contact Joletta Libby if interested. 
There being no further business, CAN-DO adjourned at 9:09 am. Next month’s meeting will be held on June 7, 2013.

Respectfully submitted,

Kelley Hamilton, CAN-DO Secretary
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